
 

 
 
 

 AGENDA ITEM SUMMARY 
 
 
 
 

AGENDA DATE February 26, 2019 
DESCRIPTION RECEIVE BRIEFING ON THE BOERNE POLICE DEPARTMENT 2018 

ANNUAL REPORT TO INCLUDE THE ANNUAL REPORT ON RACIAL 
PROFILING. 

STAFF’S 
RECOMMENDED 
ACTION (be specific) 

Receive and approve the Boerne Police Department 2018 Annual 
Report to include the Annual Report on Racial Profiling. 
 

CONTACT PERSON Chief James Kohler 
SUMMARY The Police Department is required to report on an annual basis a 

Racial Profiling Report to the City Council. In addition, we have 
already submitted this report to the State of Texas.  
 
Over the past several years we have also included Statistical Data in 
this report as well as our Uniform Crime Report (UCR) that is sent to 
the FBI. In 2016, the police department transitioned to the National 
Incident Based Reporting System (NIBRS) that is replacing the UCR 
format. This is being done all across the United States in an attempt to 
gain more information from the reports rather than just numerical 
numbers that have been reported under the UCR format. 
 
I hope everyone finds this report to be informational as to the crimes 
occurring as well as the challenges we will face in the future 
 
In addition, we are very proud of the work and commitment that the 
police department accomplished in 2018. A few awards and 
accomplishments that occurred in 2018: 
 
Officer of the Year:        Officer Brandon Goudreau 
Dispatcher of the Year: Dispatcher Andrew Abbott 
Fit for Duty(Overall):      Officer Amy Breedlove 
Top Gun:                           Officer Cheyenne Weber 
Life Saving Awards:         Officer Goudreau, Officer Schmidt     
Fit for Duty:                      Officer(s) Alabaidi, Bilotta, Chavez, Estrada, 
Goudreau, Moncada, Norberry, Pease, B. Rowe, L. Rowe, Van Stavern, 
Walk, Weber, Wood, Sgt. Scoggins, Sgt. Padilla, Lt. Lackey. 
 
Finally, in this report you will also see our commitment to succession 
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planning with police officers and civilians seeking a college degree to 
further their careers. The following Police Officers are currently 
enrolled in college: 
 
Lieutenant Steve Perez: Graduating in 2020 with Masters Degree 
Lieutenant Cody Lackey: Graduating in 2020 with BA Degree and 
completed the FBI National Academy in 2018 which is 10 week 
Leadership and Management School. 
Officer Alabadi: Enrolled in Master’s Program 
Officer Patton: Enrolled in BA Degree 
Officer Schmidt: Enrolled in BA Degree 
Officer Foley: Graduated BA Degree 2018 
Police Clerk: Heather Wood Enrolled in BA Degree 
Dispatch Manager Nathan Taylor: Graduating in 2020 with BA Degree 
Sergeant Scoggins: Currently attending the last phase of the Bill 
Blackwood Law Enforcement Management Institute which is a 9 week 
Leadership and Management Program from Sam Houston State 
University.  Sgt. Scoggins also has a BA Degree. 
 
 
We are very proud of these employee’s in seeking a higher education 
while continuing their work schedule with the City of Boerne. 
 
 

COST N/A 
SOURCE OF FUNDS N/A 
ADDITIONAL 
INFORMATION 

 

 
This summary is not meant to be all inclusive.  Supporting documentation is attached. 
 
 


